Newsletter No.29. August, 1977. Price 10¢

"REGISTERED FOR POSTING AS A PUBLICATION - (CATEGORY (C)"



Mr Allen A. Strom, A.M.

"Don't it always seem to go that you don't know what you've got till it's gone" -from Pop Song Big Yellow Taxi.

COMING MEETINGS

OUR SOCIETY

August 25th 8pm.at The Hut. Mr. Richard Mc Crae to speak on the Ecology of Swamps.

September 29th 8pm.at the Hut Mr John Hibberd, of N.S.W. Environment Centre to speak of Organisation of Conservation Bodies, orthograph and the state of the property of

secord and & normal to tom avoldmen

October 27th 8pm. at the Hut Miss Mary Collins will give a talk "A Study of Some National Parks of U.S.A. and Canada".

THE CONSTRUCTION OF WARRAGAMBA DAM

was the title of the talk given by Mr Neill of Metropolitan Water Board at our May Meeting. This informative film was followed by a stimulating question session and some excellent slides of wildlife of the area.

Members Night. A good roll up and considerable discussion on need to put Conservation View to more people. Miss Beverley Fiedler showed us some wonderful close-ups of colourful spiders and bugs. Also some of our monthly walks. Wilson Alcorn showed slides of our trip to Yerranderie. Members Please bring your best six slides to Members Nights. uo wind or cloud. Cars met at Gloscop roud and proceeded

PROJECT JONAH. Our Society made a donation to this very worth while organisation. Members may have seen an advert by them in S.M.H. of August 2nd thanking 97,000 Australians who have offered their support, and asking people to write to Federal Government to rethink its Whaling Policy. Especially write to your Local Member. It is time for the Federal Government to withdraw the Licence of our last whaling station before these magnificent creatures disappear from the Earth. ***********

EDITOR, G.N.ALCORN ... RUTLAND ROAD MEDLOW BATH

KATOOMBA AND DISTRICT WILDLIFE CONSERVATION SOCIETY

Newsletter No.29. August 1977

P.2.

A TRIBUTE. Mrs Hetty Edwarda....(Nee Hetty Dymock) 1877-1977.

Probably no Conservation Society has numbered among its members at the same time, two such gifted women painters and nature lovers as the late Miss Isabel Mckenzie and Mrs H. Edwards, known in the art world as Hetty Dymock. We are sad to record Mrs Edward's passing so soon after miss Mckenzie. Probably the loneliest aspect in living to so great an age is the loss of one's contemporaries, but her broad spectrum of interests, her keen mind and sense of humour remained with our oldest member to the last.

Born in London in 1877 she came to Australia as a young child, she married the father of our good supporter the late Nol Edwards of Menangle Park. Residing at Woodford for many long years she excelled in portraying nature. She became president of the Women Painters Society in Sydney, and one of her Wild Flower Studies hangs in the National Art Gallery, Sydney.

Returning to Woodford some years ago, from Mosman, she gave our Conservation Society her whole hearted support. Even after moving to be with her family a short time ago she she continued her membership

With her family and close friends we share a mutual loss.

OUTING TO MARTIN'S LOOKOUT

ramblers met at Lawson & then proceeded to Martin's Lookout along the beautiful bush road, where some early acacias were blooming. Martin's Lookout is a superb spot with glorious views over Glenbrook Creek. Two or three ramblers elected to stay at the lookout whilst the rest took the steep walk down to the creek. The creek was quite beautiful with some lovely grass-trees (Xanthorrhea) a variety different from those usually encountered in the Upper Mts.

Lunch was taken on the banks of the stream which was alive with birdlife. Unfortunately none of our bird experts were there to help identify them. During lunch one of our new members gave an interesting talk on the use of trail-bikes by responsible bikies, pointing out that when sensibly used they could be of great help to nature lovers and Conservationists and that many bikies had got a bad name amongst conservationists because of a lunatic fringe. His views were refreshing, especially as many nature lovers are opposed to the use of trail bikes. The climb back took a little longer of course but the day was enjoyed by all who attended. The weather was kind and added to our pleasure.

Miso some some some of the control of the some Alcont

MT. TWISS WALK, LINDEN

The July ramble was made in sublime weather no wind or cloud. Cars met at Glossop road and proceeded to near Linden Water Reservoir, where the road became too bad to follow. The cars were left and 18 ramblers started out for Mt Twiss along a delightful undulating road. Quite a few flowers were out including three acacias, flowering eucalypts and many others. There were many beautiful areas of flat sandstone rocks partly covered with mosses and other rock loving species. These alternated with areas of mallee, isopogons and conospermums. Birds were plentiful and nesting honey-eaters threatened one or two folk by tugging out tufts of their hair. Again the group missed having a bird expert to positively identify species, however a few inspired guesses helped confuse the situation. Mt Twiss was duly reached and the party had lunch on a high rocky plateau in the sun. The majority of the group decided to explore further along Dawes Ridge whilst the not so energetic ones examined the Mt Twiss area and then set of the party caught up.

A remarkable outing enhanced by superb weather.

Newsletter No.29.

August 1977

FUTURE BUSH RAMBLES

Saturday 3rd September Kudumba Pass.

Meet at 9.30 am. in Tablelands Rd. Wentworth Falls

at rear of Brown Horse Inn.

Oct. Saturday 1st Manager ... Glenbrook National Park

Meet at entrance to Park near office 9.30am.

Nov. Saturday 5th November Mt Hay

Meet near Leura Public School.

Probal Thoy at he wax & to see to & as saw with the

BOOKS IN THE LIBRARY

Books; Journals, Newsletters received regularly are for free use of members. Books , particularly, must be returned at the following monthly meeting, when they can be re-issued if not in immediate demand by other members.

Over the years our Library has been steadily growing. We now have almost 100 books listed, affording Members a good selection of subjects embracing many aspects of Australian Wildlife and conservation.

Four recently acquired Field Guides:-A Field Guide to Australian Birds....PeterSlater

Vol. 1. Non Passerines Pub. 1970

"Vol. 2. Passerines.... Pub. 1975

Bought by the Society these two books are recognized as Standard Works — of their kind "the last word" at the time of publication. The aim throughout has been to make identification as simple and accurate as possible of all known Australian species of birds, some 750, about 400Non passerine and the rest Passerines. These books are profusely illustrated with reproductions Passerines. These books are profusely illustrated with reproductions of Peter Slater's paintings arranged in order to emphasize the most arresting features that differentiate the birds. His collaborators -all specialists in various species -- contribute complementary notes of detailed descriptions and also directed to simplify identification; ith maps showing range of habitat of each species. With two ornithologists in our Society and ten other books on birds in Our Library, we should sll become familiar with our feathered friends and not merely know them as nodding acquaintances of mysterious origin. To those who already know a lot about birds these books will be especially welcome in foraging for further knowledge.

3. A Field Guide to Banksias. . Ivan Holiday -- Geoffrey Watton Pub. 1975.

Donated by M.P.

An interesting introduction followed by notes from the authors' personal observations and experience in cultivating these plants.

The 58 species of this very attractive genus of the family Proteaceae are all beautifully illustrated in colour including separate photographs of individual leaves and flowers (to scale) and maps of Australia showing regional habitat of each species -with clear, concise description and cultural notes on opposite page. Also line drawings of distinctive leaves and inflorescences. 46species are indigenous to W.A.; several species are familiar to those who know the Blue Mts. They will thrive vigoursly in cultivation. A handbook of outstanding merit (in my opinion)

4. Collins Field Guide to the Wildflowers of South East Australia By Jean Galbraith. Pub. 1977 & donated by

The author speaks of herself as "a mere amateur botanist". Be that as it may, her book ranks as a text book, and in it she gives explicit descriptions of almost 4,000 species of plants to be found in Sth East Australia...recording a lifetime's interest sustained by love of her subject. The coloured plates contributed by various photographers of

Newsletter No.29

P.4. August

of distinction depict 368 species, the plants chosen being representative of the different families and distinctive groups of such. Also there are numerous line drawings of fascinating charm that delineate in detail a host of white and green flowerd species with referral to descriptive portions in the author's text.... An invaluable field companion for those who love wildflowers and are interested in identifying the native flora of these regions.

More notes next issue... Editor permitting

Margaret Pinniger Librarian

A LETTER ON FIRE

The Editor,

Dear Sir, With interest I read in your issue No.28 the contribution of Mrs &Mr Vaughan concerning THE USE OF FIRE BY ABORIGINES.

you You, Dear Sir, rightly drew attention to the repeated argumentation of the use of "Fire Prevention" by "Controlled

I do hope you aggree with me, that this argument is definitely out of proportion, when used under the present conditions of our surroundings.

Before the arrival of the white man in this Continent there might have been about 300,000 oddAborigines and wide parts of it were covered by Bush and Forest. The use of fire then certainly did no harm to the ecology.

How different are the conditions under which we are living!! The State of New South Wales has a population of over 4,000,000, and 2/3 of them live in the Metropolis of Sydney. Most of the Bush has already been eliminated for agricultural and other purposes. The few remaining Forests are threatened by clearfelling for wood-chipping.

Let the "Fire Raisers" find all sorts of "Scientific" arguments for elimination of the "Fuel" but they may as well drop the excuse: "Look, the Abos did it too"

Yours sincerely "Lover of the Bush"

Frank Vanry.

LAST NEWSLETTER TO UNFINANCIAL MEMBERS

If a red dot appears in this space..... we have not yet received your subscription of \$1.00. (Payable March each year) for 1977-8. Two red dots we have not received your subscription for 1976-7 or 1977-8. We need your support and interest and hope to hear from you soon.

Membership Secretary Box 29
P.O.Wentworth Falls. 2782 P.O.Wentworth Falls. 2782

We regret having to record the death of Our Life Member and good supporter Mr Alf George and we extend sympathy to you Mrs George and hope you enjoy much good health and from time to time the company of your sons and families.

For our new members' information: -- Mrs and Mr George have been workers in The Hut for many years since Alf. left the Land and took life a little easier. Some exhibits in the Hut are there from Mr & Mrs Georges' efforts, see the yoke, the axe, the bell and the churinga; to name a few.









Newsletter No.29

August 1977

P. 5.

ART EXHIBITION - WILDFLOWERS, WILDLIFE & BLUE MTS.LANDSCAPES

The arrangements for our Art Exhibition are going well; we are lucky to have the help of one of our new members, well known artist Hugh Speirs.

The exhibition will be held in the Hut on Saturday, 8th October, 11 a.m. to 7p.m. and Sunday 9th October 11 am. to 4 pm. The admission charge will be 20¢. All paintings will be for sale and proceeds from commission will benefit the Society.

Members are invited to support this function, letting people know about it, coming along themselves, and if possible, volunteering to help. We would especially like to hear from new members who have not yet become involved in the activities of the Society.

One difficulty we face is transporting the art stands kindly being loaned by the Blue Mts. City Council, from and to Katoomba. Is there a member with a truck capable of carrying seven stands (longest 8 ft) willing to volunteer his services?

Artists' entry forms will be available from September at:"THE HUT"; LAWSON NEWSAGENCY; AUSTRAL BOOKSHOP, WENTWORTH FALLS;
THE HERMITAGE GALLERY, THE MALL, LEURA; CENTRECRAFT GALLERY,
40 KATOOMBA ST., KATOOMBA; and (subject to official confermation)
at all branches of the Blue Mts, City Library.

Any inquiries: 'phone 57-1481 or 57-1881.

HELICOPTERS FOR FIRE FIGHTING

The announcement (Mountain Gazette, July 6) that a squad of men will be trained in the use of helicopters to fight bushfires in the mountains is most welcome. Fire fighters would not wait for the fire to emerge from the bush but would be dropped in its vicinity and try to extinguish it at its seat, BMCC assistant fire control officer Mr Vince Ward, said.

Highschool Top in Parks Appeal

Most encouraging to read that Katoomba High School topped N.S.W Solver Solver \$1300in the National Parks & Wildlife Service Appeal. Collected mainly by year 7&8 students, the ammount was nearly twice last year's.

The result indicates not only fine enthusiasm by the students and staff members who organised it but also support for National Park issues by Upper Mountain residents.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT

The Second Fox Report

Our Society has purchased this and it can be borrowed from the Library. It contains much food for thought and action, including the call for a very extensive National Park, managed in Co-operation with Aboriginals with responsibility for the area.

Newsletter No.29.

August. 1977

P.6. COUNCIL ELECTIONS IN SEPTEMBER

Blue Mountains City Council Elections are on September 17th.

Because of the great importance of conservation issues in our beautiful mountains, candidates attitudes should be sought and closely examined.

Our Society has decided to write to candidates seeking their views, for the information of members and the public.

We understand also, that the Chamber of Commerce is holding a seminar in the Council Chambers, Katoomba, a week before the elections where the public may question candidates.

These elections are different in that voting is compulsory. This could lessen the role of the absentee ratepayers who nave shown a tendency to be less conservation minded than the residents. This time, also, the Mayor will be elected by popular vote. Mayoral candidates may also stand as aldermen.

Recently a fairly vocal anti-conservation lobby has come forward in the mountains. No doubt they will pursue their sectional interests in the election campaign, using the conservation movement as a whipping post.

We should keep to the fore the main issue of preserving the natural beauty of the Blue Mountains as a precious part of the National Heritage and support those candidates who, by both words and actions, endorse this policy.

--Ed.

CROWDED SPRINGWOOD MEETING ON URANIUM

There was standing room only in the upper hall of the Springwood Civic Centre on Friday, August 5th at a public meeting on the Uranium Question. The meeting was called under the slogan "The Fox Report Said: Talk About It". After having heard and closely questioned speakers from both sides, the audience decided by a large majority to call for a moratorium on the mining and export of uranium, for which a petition was circulated.

A further resolution proposed that after a years public discussion, a national referendum be held or the issue.

A Committee to Co-ordinate Anti-uranium Activities in the Mountains was elected.

ARTICLE ON SAVING CREEKS

The June number of "Habitat" has a splendid article entitled

""Trban Development Without Spoiling Creeks" It is an account of town
planning developments in U.S.A; where natural draining and water re
taining systems are kept as much as possible.

It shows a picture of a beautiful creek, with pools, rocks, and rapids, the banks covered with trees. This is contrasted with a photo of an open, fenced off drain lined with concrete, theusual "development" method. Just such a sad concrete monstrosity can be seen by train travellers to Sydney, on the left after leaving Emu Plains station.

"Habitat", magazine of the Australian Conservation Foundation, is in our library.

This version of the Newsletter was re-typed from the original by Phoebe Coster in May 2021 to enable search engines to 'see' the text. Minor changes have been made to correct typographical errors and to add clarity.

KATOOMBA AND DISTRICT WILDLIFE CONSERVATION SOCIETY

Newsletter No. 29. August, 1977. Price 10 cents

"REGISTERED FOR POSTING AS A PUBLICATION - (CATEGORY (C)"

Patron: Mr Allen A. Strom, A.M.

"Don't it always seem to go that you don't know what you've got till it's gone" – from Pop Song Big Yellow Taxi.

OUR SOCIETY

COMING MEETINGS

August 25th 8pm, at the Hut. Mr Richard McCrae to speak on the Ecology of Swamps.

<u>September 29th</u> 8 pm, at the Hut Mr John Hibberd, of NSW Environment Centre to speak of Organisation of Conservation Bodies.

October 27th 8 pm, at the Hut Miss Mary Collins will give a talk "A Study of Some National Parks of United States of America and Canada".

THE CONSTRUCTION OF WARRAGAMBA DAM

Was the title of the talk given by Mr Neill of Metropolitan Water Board at our May Meeting. This informative film was followed by a stimulating question session and some excellent slides of wildlife of the area.

<u>Members Night.</u> A good roll up and considerable discussion on need to put Conservation View to more people. Miss Beverley Fiedler showed us some wonderful close-ups of colourful spiders and bugs. Also some of our monthly walks. Wilson Alcorn showed slides of or trip to Yerranderie. Members Please bring your best six slides to Members Nights.

<u>PROJEST JONAH</u>. Our Society made a donation to this very worth while organisation. Members may have seen an advert by them in Sydney Morning Herald of August 2nd thanking 97,000 Australians who have offered their support, and asking people to write to Federal Government to rethink its Whaling Policy. Especially write to your Local Member. It is time for the Federal Government to withdraw the Licence of our last whaling station before these magnificent creatures disappear from the Earth.

EDITOR G.N.ALCORN ...RUTLAND ROAD MEDLOW BATH...

A TRIBUTE. Mrs Hetty Edwarda..(Nee Hetty Dymock) 1877-1977

Probably no Conservation Society has numbered among its members at the same time, two such gifted women painters and nature lovers as the late Miss Isabel Mckenzie and Mrs Hetty Edward's, known in the art world as Hetty Dymock. We are sad to record Mrs Edward's passing so soon after Miss McKenzie. Probably the loneliest aspect in living to so great an age is the loss of one's contemporaries, but her broad spectrum of interests, her keen mind and sense of humour remained with our oldest member to the last.

Born in London in 1877 she came to Australia as a young child she married the father of our good supporter the late Nol Edwards of Menangle Park. Residing at Woodford for many long years she excelled in portraying nature. She became president of the Women Painters Society in Sydney, and one of her Wild Flower Studies hangs in the National Art Gallery, Sydney.

Returning to Woodford some years ago, from Mosman, she gave our Conservation Society her whole hearted support. Even after moving to be with her family a short tome ago she continued her membership.

With her family and close friends we share a mutual loss.

<u>OUTING TO MARTIN'S LOOKOUT</u>. On Saturday June 4th fourteen bush ramblers met at Lawson and then proceeded to Martin's Lookout along the beautiful bush road, where some early Acacias were blooming. Martin's Lookout is a superb spot with glorious views over Glenbrook Creek. Two or three ramblers elected to stay at the lookout whilst the rest took the steep walk down to the creek. The creek was quite beautiful with some lovely grass-trees (Xanthorrhea) a variety different from those usually encountered in the Upper Mountains.

Lunch was taken on the banks of the steam which was alive with birdlife. Unfortunately none of our bird experts were there to help identify them. During lunch one of our new members gave an interesting talk on the use of trail-bikes by responsible bikies, pointing out that when sensibly used they could be of great help to nature lovers and Conservationists and that many bikies had got a bad name amongst conservationists because of a lunatic fringe. His views were refreshing, especially as many nature lovers are opposed to the use of trail bikes. The climb back took a little longer of course but the day was enjoyed by all who attended. The weather was kind and added to our pleasure.

MT. TWISS WALK, LINDEN. The July ramble was made in sublime weather no wind or cloud. Cars met at Glossop Road and proceeded to near Linden Water Reservoir, where the road became too bad to follow. The cars were left and 18 ramblers started out for Mt Twiss along a delightful undulating road. Quite a few flowers were out including three acacias, flowering eucalyptus and many others. There were many beautiful areas of flat sandstone rocks partly covered with mosses and other rock loving species. These alternated with areas of mallee, isopogons and conospermums.

Birds were plentiful and nesting honey-eaters threatened one or two folk by tugging out tufts of their hair. Again the group missed having a bird expert to positively identify species, however a few inspired guesses helped confuse the situation. Mt Twiss was duly reached and the party had lunch on a rocky plateau in the sun. The majority of the group decided to explore further along Dawes Ridge whilst the not so energetic ones examined the Mt Twiss area and then set out for Linden at a slow pace; before reaching the cars the rest of the party caught up.

A remarkable outing enhanced by superb weather.

FUTURE BUSH RAMBLES

Sept. Saturday 3rd September...Kudumba Pass.

Meet at 9.30 am in Tablelands Road Wentworth Falls at rear of Brown Horse Inn.

Oct. Saturday 1st October..Glenbrook National Park.

Meet at entrance to Park near office 9.30 am.

Nov. Saturday 5th November...Mt Hay

Meet near Leura Public School. 9.30 am.

BOOKS IN THE LIBRARY

N.B.

Books; Journals, Newsletters received regularly are for free use of members. Books, particularly, must be returned at the following monthly meeting, when they can be re-issued if not in immediate demand by other members.

Over the years our Library has been steadily growing. We now have almost 100 books listed, affording Members a good selection of subjects embracing many aspects of Australian Wildlife and conservation.

Four recently acquired Field Guides:-

A Field Guide to Australian Birds...Peter Slater

Vol.1 Non Passerines Published 1970

Vol. 2 Passerines...Published 1975

Bought by the Society these two books are recognized as Standard Works – of their kind "the last word" at the time of publication. The aim throughout has been to make identification as simple and accurate as possible of all known Australian species of birds, some 750, about 400 Non passerine and the rest Passerines. These books are profusely illustrated with reproductions of Peter Slater's paintings arranged in order to emphasize the most arresting features that differentiate the birds. His collaborators – all specialists in various species - - contribute complementary notes of detailed descriptions and also directed to simplify identification; with maps showing range of habitat of each species.

With two ornithologists in our Society and ten other books on birds in Our Library, we should all become familiar with our feathered friends and not merely know them as nodding acquaintances of mysterious origin. To those who already know a lot about birds these books will be especially welcome on foraging for further knowledge.

3. A Field Guide to Banksias.. Ivan Holiday – Geoffrey Watton. Pub. Donated by M.P.

An interesting introduction followed by notes from the author's personal observations and experience in cultivating these plants. The 58 species of this very attractive genus of the family Proteaceae are all beautifully illustrated in colour including separate photographs of individual leaves and flowers (to scale) and maps of Australia showing regional habitat of each species — with clear, concise description and cultural notes on opposite page. Also line drawings of distinctive leaves and inflorescences. 46 species are indigenous to Western Australia; several species are familiar to those who know the Blue Mountains. They will thrive vigoursly in cultivation. A handbook of outstanding merit (in my opinion)..M.P.

4. Collins Field Guide to the Wildflowers of South East Australia by Jean Galbraith. Pub. 1977 and donated by M.P.

The author speaks of herself as "a mere armateur botanist". Be that as it may, her book ranks as a text book, and in it she gives explicit descriptions of almost 4,000 species of plants to be found in South East Australia..recording a lifetime's interest sustained by love of her subject. The coloured plates contributed by various photographers of distinction depict 368 species, the plants chosen being representative of the different families and distinctive groups of such. Also there are numerous line drawings of fascinating charm that delineate in detail a host of white and green flowered species with referral to descriptive portions in the author's text...An invaluable field companion for those who love wildflowers and are interested in identifying the native flora of these regions.

More notes next issue...Editor permitting.

Margret Pinniger Librarian.

A LETTER ON FIRE.

The Editor,

Dear Sir,

With interest I read in your issue No. 28 the contribution of Mrs And Mr Vaughan concerning THE USE OF FIRE BY ABORIGINES.

You Dear Sir, rightly drew attention to the repeated argumentation of the use of "Fire Prevention" by "Controlled Burns".

I do hope you agree with me, that this argument is definitely out of proportion, when used under the present conditions of our surroundings. Before the arrival of the white man in this Continent there might have been about 300,000 odd Aborigines and wide and wide parts of it were covered by Bush and Forest. The use of fire then certainly did no harm to the ecology.

How different are the conditions under which we are living!! The State of New South Wales has a population of over 4,000,000, and 2/3 of them live in the Metropolis of Sydney. Most of the Bush has already been eliminated for agricultural and other purposes. The few remaining Forests are threatened by clearfelling for wood-chipping.

Let the Fire Raisers" find all sorts of "Scientific" arguments for elimination of the "Fuel" but they may as well drop the excuse: "Look, the Abos did it too"

Yours sincerely
"Lover of the Bush"
Frank Vanry.

LAST LETTER TO UNFINANCIAL MEMBERS

If a red dot appears in this space..... we have not yet received your subscription of \$1.00 (Payable March each year) for 1977-8. Two red dots we have not received your subscription for 1976-7 or 1977-8. We need your support and interest and hope to hear from you soon.

Membership Secretary Box 29 P.O. Wentworth Falls. 2782

Obit.

We regret having to record the death of Our Life Member and good supporter Mr Alf George and we extend sympathy to you Mrs George and hope you enjoy much good health and from time to time the company of your sons and families.

For our new members information:- Mrs and Mr George have been workers in The Hut for many years since Alf left the Land and took life a little easier. Some exhibits in the Hut are there from Mr and Mrs George's efforts, see the yoke, the axe, the bell and the churinga to name a few.

ART EXHIBITION - WILDFLOWERS, WILDLIFE AND BLUE MOUNTAINS LANDSCAPES

The arrangements for our Art Exhibition are going well; we are lucky to have the help of one of our members, well known artist Hugh Speirs.

The exhibition will be held in the Hut on Saturday, 8th October, 11am to 7pm and Sunday 9th October 11am to 4pm. The admission charge will be 20 cents. All paintings will be for sale and proceeds from commission will benefit the Society.

Members are invited to support this function, letting people know about it, coming along themselves, and if possible, volunteering to help. We would especially like to hear from new members who have not yet become involved in the activities of the Society.

One difficulty we face is transporting the art stands kindly being loaned by the Blue Mountains City Council, from and to Katoomba. Is there a member willing to volunteer his services?

Artists entry forms will be available from September at :- "THE HUT"; LAWSON NEWSAGENCY; AUSTRAL BOOKSHOP, WENTWORTH FALLS; THE HERMITAGE GALLERY, THE MALL LEURA; CENTRECRAFT GALLERY, 40 KATOOMBA STREET, KATOOMBA; and (subject to official confirmation at all branches of the Blue Mountains City Library.

Any inquiries: phone 57-1481 or 57-1881

HELICOPTERS FOR FIRE FIGHTING

The announcement (Mountain Gazette, July 6) that a squad of men will be trained in the use of helicopters to fight bushfires in the mountains is most welcome. Fire fighters would not wait for the fire to emerge from the bush but would be dropped in its vicinity and try to extinguish it at its seat, Blue Mountains City Council assistant fire control officer Mr Vince Ward, said.

Highschool Top in Parks Appeal

Most encouraging to read the Katoomba High School topped NSW Schools by raising \$1300 in the National Parks and Wildlife Service Appeal. Collected mainly by year 7 & 8 students, the amount was nearly twice last year's.

The result indicates not only fine enthusiasm by the students and staff members who organised it but also support for National Park issues by Upper Mountains residents.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT

Kath Mackay, of Sydney Bush Walkers, is the author of the following pleasing thought published in our last Newsletter without acknowledgment:- "Sufficient if we leave no hurt to mar earth's face or man's but only where we lived may there be sunlight, and such sense of peace that wanders who come upon the place must pause and say: 'Someone was happy here'".... We lifted it from Paddy Palin's Bushwalking & Camping Handbook.

The Second Fax Report

Our Society has purchased this and it can be borrowed from the Library. It contains much food for thought and action, including the call for a very extensive National Park, managed in Co-operation with Aboriginals with responsibility for the area.

COUNCIL ELECTIONS IN SEPTEMBER

Blue Mountains City Council Elections are on September 17th.

Because of the great importance of conservation issues in our beautiful mountains, candidates attitudes should be sought and closely examined.

Our Society has decided to write to candidates seeking their views, for the information of members and the public.

We understand also, that the Chamber of Commerce is holding a seminar in the Council Chambers, Katoomba, a week before the elections where the public may question candidates.

These elections are different in that voting is compulsory. This could lessen the role of the absentee ratepayers who have shown a tendency to be less conservation minded than the residents. This time, also, the Mayor will be elected by popular vote. Mayoral candidates may also stand as aldermen.

Recently a fairly vocal anti-conservation lobby has come forward in the mountains. No doubt they will pursue their sectional interests in the election campaign, using the conservation movement as a whipping post.

We should keep to the fore the main issue of preserving the natural beauty of the Blue Mountains as a precious part of the National Heritage and support those candidates who, by both words and actions, endorsed this policy...ED.

CROWDED SPRINGWOOD MEETING ON URANIUM

There was standing room only in the upper hall of the Springwood Civic Centre on Friday, August 5th at a public meeting on the Uranium Question. The meeting was called under the slogan "The Fox Report Said: Talk About It". After having heard and closely questioned speakers from both sides, the audience decided by a large majority to call for a moratorium on the mining and export of uranium, for which a petition was circulated.

A further resolution proposed that after a year's public discussion, a national referendum be held on the issue.

A Committee to Co-ordinate Anti-uranium Activities in the Mountains was elected.

ARTICLE ON SAVING CREEKS

The June number of "Habitat" has a splendid article entitled "Urban Development Without Spoiling Creeks". It is an account of town planning developments in U.S.A; where natural draining and water retaining systems are kept as much as possible.

It shows a picture of a beautiful creek, with pools, rocks, and rapids, the banks covered with trees. This is contrasted with a photo of an open, fenced off drain lined with concrete, the usual "development" method. Just such a sad concrete monstrosity can be seen by train travellers to Sydney, on the left after leaving Emu Plains station.

"Habitat", magazine of the Australian Conservation Foundation, is in our library.
